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July 12, 2022 


The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Brad Quigley, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Chris Ball, absent: Randy Griffin. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted. Other attendees in person or via Zoom were Randy Schlutz, Jim Keldgord, Cathy Smith, Katie Hammond, Tammy Hayes, and Vicki Frank.
Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Ball, seconded by Quigley to approve the agenda for July 12, 2022

Motion Ball, seconded by Quigley to approve the minutes of July 5, 2022

Motion Ball, seconded by Quigley to approve the special claim for the Sheriff's Office. 
The following meetings were attended. Quigley attended the Conservation Board meeting. Quigley also had a meeting with SEIRPC. 

The following payroll changes were reviewed. Andrew Starkweather, $20.88 to $22.77/hr, length of service and shift differential. Allison Alameda, $22.62 to $23.75/hr, re-evaluation of existing job. Zachary Archer, $30.35 to $31.13/hr, length of service increase. Danyelle Boysen, $30, 394.446 to $31,914.169/yr, length of service increase. Jacob Ewart, $14.00 to $20.226.hr, promotion. Carolanna Artz-McComb, $44,198.785 to $46,688.858/yr, promotion. Noah Robb, $42, 911.442 to $43, 515.829/yr, promotion. Jeff Snyder, Retire. 

Motion Ball, seconded by Quigley to approve the Auditor’s and Recorder’s 4th Quarter Reports. 

The Sheriff’s 4th Quarter Report was reviewed. 

Adam Shutt, County Engineer, gave the weekly update for Secondary Roads. Shutt said that the decking was going to be poured on the Whiteway bridge tomorrow morning, then after it cured for 5 days they would begin working on the approaches. The bridge is still scheduled to be finished at the end of the month.  Shutt said that after they pour that bridge, they will move on to the next bridge that needs decking.
Motion Ball, seconded by Quigley to approve Eastern Iowa Light & Power Cooperative’s Application for Approval of Construction on Louisa County Right of Way to replace cable in Union Twp: T75N-R5W-4, T76N-R5W-33, and T75N-R5W-28 along County Road X17.
The Wapello City Ambulance Report for June was reviewed.
Paul Greufe, HR, zoomed in to continue discussions from last week’s meeting. Greufe had emailed the Smokefree Air Act and the current County Policy to the Board.  The current policy is that there is to be no smoking on County grounds or in vehicles. Greufe stated that the Board has the ability to designate areas to permit smoking, away from doorways, if it so chooses. Quigley stated that at the Complex that should be done, and that should work with the Sheriff to determine where would be the best location.
Motion Ball, seconded by Quigley to include E-Cigarettes and Vaping to the County’s Smoke Free Air Act and to Designate Smoking Areas at some County Locations.
Greufe and the Board then discussed the new employee vacation policy.  Greufe stated that depending on the Board’s decision, he would contact the Unions to see if they wanted to amend the current contracts or add to the upcoming years contracts.


Motion Ball, seconded by Quigley that employees hired January 1, or after, are entitled to 1 week of vacation.
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Quigley asked if Greufe had received the email from Sheriff Turner concerning the permanent part time employees that had not received the stipend check. Greufe stated that he had, Quigley asked that Greufe respond and see if something could be worked out. Sturgell stated that running the checks had been problematic for her office, with 2 days on the phone and chat with the software company, also the resolution had been passed and signed for those that were at least 30 hours.
The final continuation from the previous week’s discussions was the County’s Internet Use Policy. Shutt asked if Department Heads were going to be able to weigh in on this as his Department uses their phones quite often to check emails and other aps such as Google.  Sturgell indicated that she too had to use her private Google account to view Google Docs that were sent from other counties and even some of the State officials. Quigley asked that Greufe send it to Jon from RNS to get input back, since the risks and liabilities involved with breaches could be devastating. The other Department Heads that were in attendance agreed with that.
The following claims were examined and approved:

Kansas Highway Patrol Fleet Sales 
New Motor Vehicle   $29,600
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 9:40 a.m.
______________________________   
   _____________________________​​__
Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor
   Brad Quigley, Chairman of the Board
